BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSION
Regular Meeting

September 12, 2016
“MINUTES”
Present:  Brett Salafia, Eric Germain, Charles Gotta, Darin Hurne
Others Present: Fire Chief Greg Voelker, Deputy Chief Bryan Bochinski, Assistant Chief Martin Swan, Deputy Fire Marshal Joe Guest, Fire Fighters Charles Spakowski, Christopher Lundquist, Peter Freund, Martin Voelker, Ken Royce, Town of EH Human Resources Representative Lisa Seymour, BOF Liaison Steve Ritchie
Chairman Salafia called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. at Company #1 on Barton Hill Road.
Pledge of Allegiance

Presentation: The Worker’s Compensation Process: Lisa Seymour of Human Resources for the Town of East Hampton gave a presentation on what happens when someone is injured on the job. She had copies of information for the Department Members. Ms. Seymour answered the questions of the BOFC and Department members present and the process for Worker’s Compensation was discussed. 
Approval of Minutes: A motion to approve the minutes of the August 8, 2016 regular meeting was made by Mr. Hurne and seconded by Mr. Gotta. Voted 4-0.
Public Remarks: None 
Approval of Bills/Budget Report:   
Chief Voelker explained that a thermal imaging camera needed repair. He received a quote for repair and a quote for a new camera. The repair would have been $2,600 to fix a camera that is no longer available, with no warranty on the camera – only the repair for 90 days. A new camera, up to date with two batteries (compatible with old batteries) and a charger and a three year warranty is $5,600 (original cost of $9,600).  
Mr. Hurne made a motion, seconded by Mr. Germain, to expend $5,600 for the new thermal imaging camera with accessories. Voted 4-0 in favor. 

Discussion was held on purchasing an incident command board that would be kept in the Chief’s vehicle on scene at major incidents. The possibility of an electronic board was raised. This issue was tabled until the next meeting when further research on these items could be presented. 
It was noted that there is a bill for $8,892.66 from Emergency Services for upgrades to smoke detectors, etc. in the fire departments. Money had previously been approved and earmarked for this purpose.
Fire Marshal Report: Fire Marshal Klotzbier’s report is attached to these minutes.
Fire Chief’s Report:  Fire Chief Voelker’s report is attached to these minutes. The Chief was asked about Glastonbury dispatch. He stated that there are things he is not happy about. Town Manager Maniscalco is aware, and a letter has been drafted to Glastonbury through Police Chief Cox. 
Communications: None 
Unfinished Business:  
A) Work updates to fire houses: Mr. Freund presented a summary of work done, which is attached to these minutes. Commissioner Hurne had been in contact with Public Works Director Michelson about ongoing work. He reported that an estimate is coming at the end of this week for the domestic hot water heater, trees at Co#2 & Co#3 are down, stair treads and door at Co#2 done (needs painting), and the cement work at Co#1 will be starting soon.  
B) UTV purchase update: Chief Voelker reported that the UTV is in and awaiting parts at M. Scranton’s shop. It will be ready to fight next year’s brush fires. The need for purchasing an enclosed trailer was discussed. 
New Business: None
Adjournment:

A motion was made by Mr. Hurne and seconded by Mr. Germain to adjourn the meeting at 7:43 p.m..  Voted 4-0 in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Eliza LoPresti

Recording Secretary
